
 

Tuesday 2nd May 2023 

NEWSLETTER 
Eagle Point Primary School 

TOONALOOK LUNCH ORDERS 

MONDAY 
Lunch Order Day. 

Please order the day before or no 
later than 9am Monday morning. 

 

THURSDAY 
Lunch Order Day. 

Please order the day before or no later 
than 9am Thursday morning. 

 

ASSEMBLY 
ASSEMBLY 

FRIDAY 

2:35PM  

http://cafetoonalook3880.square.site/  

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

Welcome back to another action-packed term of school. This term seems short compared to the others as the          

calendar is filling fast with dates and activities. This term we welcome 2 pre-service teachers to our school, Miss Taylor 

White and Ms Bonnie Taylor who will both be in the school for 4 weeks. Taylor is working with P/1 in Room 1 and   

Bonnie in Room 7 with the Grade 5/6. Thank you for choosing Eagle Point PS as your learning environment. Both of 

these ladies are keen to become part of our community so call in and say hello if you have time. 

Thank you to the families and students who attended an ANZAC Day ceremony on Tuesday 25th April. I was exception-

ally proud of the students who came along to the Paynesville Ceremony and joined the march. It was lovely to see so 

many come together to remember those who have served in conflicts around the world. Emily and Cooper were     

invited to speak during the service, and they spoke so well, many community members commented on how well they 

spoke and how the content of the work reflected the importance of the day. We have included their speech and poem 

in this newsletter. Thank you, Cooper and Emily for your dedication. 

This term Room 4 and 8 will be organising activities for the students including the up coming Mother’s Day Stall, Do It 

For Dolly Day and others later in the term. Room 1 and 2 will be holding a sausage sizzle in the next few weeks as part 

of their term 1 activities. Students will be discussing in class meetings over the next few weeks any ideas they may 

have about what they would like to see in our school that fundraising efforts can be applied to. I am looking forward 

to receiving some great ideas. 

On Friday 19th May we will be supporting Walk to School Day. All students and parents are invited to meet with school 

staff in an allocated space and walk to school together. Mrs Duncan will be starting at meeting point 1 on the corner 

of Forge Creek Road and Lake Victoria Road, Mrs Clarke will be starting at meeting point 2 which will be on the corner 

of Cardinal Drive and Tait Street. Staff will be leaving these meeting points at 8:15am and walking to the school. If 

families already walk to school from a different point then this is great too. We have been provided with water-based 

tattoos to give the children on the day. These will come home the day before and children are encouraged to wear 

them for the day. 

Have a wonderful week. 

 

Anna Duncan 

Principal 

NOT AVALIABLE UNTIL FURTHER NOTICE 

http://cafetoonalook3880.square.site/


 Written and read by Emily Crouch 



~~~~~ANZAC Day~~~~~ 

Written and read by Cooper Sampson 

Good morning Distinguished Guests, Veterans, Servicemen and Women, Ladies and Gentlemen, Boys and Girls. 

I would like to acknowledge the traditional owners of this land, the people of the Gunaikurnai and pay my respects 

to the Elders both past present and emerging. I would also like to acknowledge the First Nations People who have 

served and are serving today. 

My name is Cooper Sampson, and today I would like to join with you all and all Australians in remembering all our 

brave servicemen and women that have defended our country and some of them giving their lives to keep Austral-

ia safe. ANZAC Day is a day when we can all come together every year to remember those amazing and brave sol-

diers who fought for our Country and freedom.  

I would like to share with you all, three service men who fought in WW2 and hold a special place in my heart. My 

Grandfather, Leslie Douglas Sampson, who fought at Port Moresby in Papua New Guinea, between 1941 and 1943, 

in the Citizen Military Forces, and between 1943 to 1946, in the Imperial Forces. His role was a Staff Sargent in  

Army Ordinance. Port Moresby was important for the defense of Australia as the Japanese had plans to begin 

bombing North Queensland and this would have been from Port Moresby. After Japanese forces were defeated in 

the Coral Sea they then commenced an attack by air and when that failed they decided to go over land to capture 

Port Moresby. 

He never spoke about the bad parts of the war, but did share some funny stories, such as: They would often swap 

an empty crate for a full one off the delivery truck, never knowing what was inside, so it was always a surprise. 

They were sometimes lucky enough to find tinned peaches, cigarettes or razor blades and would share them 

equally amongst themselves or trade them as needed. Unfortunately, he passed away before I was born so I never 

got the chance to meet him. He would have turned 102 last month. 

Now I will tell you about one of my Great Grandfathers, Henry Hamilton Whiteoak, but everyone called him 

“Mick”, who served in the Navy between 1931 and 1945. He was an Able Seaman, who worked mostly on the 

ships such as the H.M.A.S Waterhen and the H.M.A.S Nizam sailing around the Atlantic and the Pacific Oceans, and 

also The Mediterranean Sea. The Waterhen was part of the Tobruk ferry service to transport ammunition, supplies 

and troops to Tobruk. 

On her 13th trip she was hit near the stern and after another three bombs, the boiler and engine rooms become 

flooded. The final attack brought damage to the engineers cabin and engine rooms. The Waterhen was evacuated 

and towed by the HMS Defender. On the 30th June 1941, the Waterhen or “Chook” as the Waterhen was affection-

ately named, sank. Mick had also narrowly avoided setting sail on The HMAS Sydney due to a transportation error 

on the way to the ship. The Sydney was sunk during battle and went down with all hands, on the 19th of November 

1941. He had also unfortunately passed away and would have been 112 years old in July this year.  

My other Great Grandfather, William John Cheffers served in the Royal Australian Airforce and was deployed  

overseas throughout the war. He unfortunately passed away and would have turned 117 in February.   

I stand here today to show my gratitude, my respect and to say thank you, Thank you to all our defense force    

personnel both past and present. Your bravery, service and sacrifice will not be forgotten. 

At the going down of the sun, and in the morning, we will remember them. 

Lest we forget. 



 Room 4 and Room 8 will be holding 

the Mother’s Day stall on 

All Gifts $8.00 

Can students please bring the money  
before or on Friday 12th May 2023 

FRIDAY  

12TH May 2023 



Leaving the below meeting points at 8.15am 
 

Meeting Point 1: 
Cnr Forge Creek Road & Lake Victoria Road 
 
Meeting Point 2: 
Cnr Cardinal Drive & Tait Street 





GRADE 3/4 CAMP 



GRADE 3/4 CAMP 



EASTER BONNET PARADE 



 

SCHOOL CALENDAR—TERM 2 

MAY 2023 

Monday 8th May GRIP Conference Sale—School & House Captains 

Tuesday 9th May Nexus Arts—Marc McBride Illustrator 
 
School Council Finance Meeting @4.30pm 
 

Wednesday 10th May School Council Meeting @5.15pm 

Wednesday 10th May Bairnsdale Secondary College  
Information Evening 
Grades 5 & 6—5.30pm to 7.30pm 
 

Friday 12th May Mothers Day Stall 

Monday 15th May Division Cross Country 
At Nagle College—11am to 12.30pm 
 

Friday 19th May Walk to School Day—8.15am 
Meeting Point 1: 
Cnr Forge Creek Road & Lake Victoria Road 
 
Meeting Point 2: 
Cnr Cardinal Drive & Tait Street 

Monday 22nd May Nagle Expo– Grade 6 

Tuesday 23rd May Eagle Point Primary School OPEN DAY 
9.00am to 1.00pm 
 

Wednesday 24th May Winter Sports Grades 5 & 6 



COMMUNITY NEWS 



COMMUNITY NEWS 


